SELECTMEN

Memo
/ / /

To: Chief Ross, Chief Reardon and Paul Foulsham
From:Lynda J. Allen, Ass’t to Town Administrator
Date: December 2, 2014

Re: McCourt Foundation Bicycle Race

Attached please find a request from McCourt Foundation to hold a Bike
Race on Saturday, October 3, 2015.

Please review and provide any comments or suggestions.

As always, if any additional information is needed, please do not hesitate
to contact me,

Thank you

O S



The McCOURT

FOUNDATION

Advancing Alzheimer's & MS Research

November 25, 2014

Ms, Ellen Allen ~ t
Chairman DEC 022014 i
Office of the Selectman NORWELL WELL 515 w J
Town of Norwell

345 Main Street

Norwell, MA 02061

Re: Tour de South Shore, Saturday, October 3, 2015

Dear Ms. Allen,

On behalf of the McCourt Foundation, I want to formally request your permission to host the Sixth Annual Tour
de South Shore, Ride for Alzheimer’s and MS on Saturday, October 3, 2015 at Wompatuck State Park. The event
will remain the same as previous years. This will be a 50 or 25-mile fundraising bike ride that will commence at
Wompatuck Start Park and travel through the towns of Hingham, Cohasset, Scituate and Norwell. This event is
not a race, but rather an opportunity for people to support much needed research for Alzheimer’s Disease and
Multiple Sclerosis.

The Bike ride will start and end in Wompatuck State Park. The ride will begin at 7:30 a.m. I have been talking
with Deputy Chief John Suurhans and attached is the approved bike route that includes about 1 mile of Norwell
roads.

The McCourt Foundation is a family foundation based in Quincy, MA and for the last 20 years the family has
been raising funds for neurologic research. The Foundation is partnered with the Center for Neurologic Diseases
at Brigham and Women’s Hospital to raise money to help research for a cure of Alzheimer’s and MS.

We would like to get this event approved by the Board of Selectmen at their next meeting, if possible. Please let
me know how you would like to proceed.

We appreciate this opportunity to work with you and thank you for your time,

Best regards,

. /ZMWZ/

Denise Arrondo
Director

Enclosures

CC: Deputy Chief Carol Brzuszek, Norwell Police Department
Chief Ted Ross, Norwell Police Department

The McCoust Foundation » 100 Grandview Road, Suite 212 » Braintree, MA 02184 » 617-872-2056 » www.McCourtFoundation.org



The McCOURT

D FOUNDATION
‘ ig Alzheimer's &8 MS Research

Tour de South Shore — Saturday, October 3, 2015

25-mile Bike Route (Double Loop for 50 Miles)

START IN HINGHAM/WOMPATUCK STATE PARK

Leave from Wompatuck State Park Visitor Center and travel down Union Street

Exit right out of Park and continue on Union Street. (Police Detail Union and Free)
Cross Pleasant onto Middle Street (Police Detail)

Hingham Center go right on Route 228-Short Street (Police Detail Short, Middle, Main)
Route 228 becomes Leavitt Street

Bear right on Route 228 becomes East Street

Cross 3A stay on Route 228/East Street (2 Police Detail Chief Justice Cushing Hwy)
Route 228 becomes Hull Street : :

CROSS INTO COHASSET still on Route 228 (APPROXIMATELY 4.5 MILES)
Right onto Jerusalem Street (Police detail Rte. 228 @ Jerusalem Road)
Jerusalem becomes Atlantic (Police detail Jerusalem Rd. @ Forest Ave)

Cross Beach Street, stay on Atlantic to Margin Strect (Police detail Margin St. @
Howard Gleason Road)

Margin Street and left on Cove (2 details to cover Cove area)

Left on Border

CROSS INTO SCITUATE (APPROXIMATELY 9.2 MILES)
Left on Gannett Road — at bottom of hill (Police Detail)
Right on Hatherly (Police Detail)

Left into Egypt Beach Lot — Water Stop (Police Detail)
Right on Turner

Left on Tilden Road (Police Detail)

Tilden and Brooke Street intersection (Police Detail)
Tildin becomes Brooke

Right on Front

Front becomes Kent

Kent becomes Driftway

Right on Old Driftway ( MBTA Parking lot)

Left onto Stock Bridge (2 Details, both sides of bridge)
Right on Country Way

Left on First Parish (Police Detail)

Cross 3A (Police Detail)

Right on Grove Street

Left onClapp Road

Cross Summer and stay on Clapp (signage)

CROSS INTO NORWELL BRIEFLY AND THEN BACK INTO HINGHAM
Clapp Road becomes Mt. Hope Street

Right on Mt. Blue Street and Enter rear entrance of Wompatuck State Park

Travel Union Street back to Visitor Center (APPROXIMATELY 27 MILES)

The McCourt Foundation * 100 Grandview Road, Suite 212 » Braintree, MA 02184 » 617-872-2056 » www.McCourtFoundation.org



TOWN OF NORWELL

HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT
345 Main Street
Post Office Box 369
Norwell, MA 02061

Office:  (781) 659-8042

Paul M. Foulsham Garage: (781} 639-3040
Highway Surveyor Fax: (781) 659-0473

December 3, 2014

Board of Selectmen
345 Main Street
Norwell, MA 02061

Re: McCourt Foundation Bicycle Race

Dear Board Membérs:

I have reviewed the McCourt Foundation Bicycle Race route scheduled for Saturday,
October 3, 2015.

I have no issues with this route and T would like to wish the Foundation success in this
endeavor,

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate in calling my office.

Paul M. Fmﬁgjhaﬁ‘ LLH

Highway Surveyor

PMF \lm



Norwell Police Department
40 River Street
Norwell, MA 02061

Theodore J. Ross Telephone (781) 659-797%

Chief of Police Fax (781) 659-2496
MEMORANDUM
TO: Ellen H. Allen, Chair

Jason Brown

David DeCoste

Tammie Garner

Gregg McBride

Norwell Board of Selectmen

FROM: Theodore J. Ross
Chief of Police

DATE: January 22,2015

RE: McCourt Foundation

Please be advised that I am in receipt of the request of the above-referenced applicant to hold a bike race
on October 3, 2015. I fully support the race, but I would like the event organizers to contact Deputy Chief
Brzuszek as the date draws closer to provide current emergency contact information for those who will be
present on race day. :

Thank you.




Monday, January 26, 2015 at 1:15:31 PM Eastern Standard Time

Subject: Re: McCourt Foundation Bike Race
Date: Monday, January 26, 2015 at 12:58:05 PM Eastern Standard Time

From: Andrew Reardon
To: Lynda Allen

Board of Selectmen

| have reviewed the information supplied from the McCourt Foundation regarding the race to be held on
October 03, 2015.

| see no issues for either Fire or EMS with this event.

[ wish them well

On Mon, lan 5, 2015 at 2:15 PM, Lynda Allen <lallen@townofnorwell.net> wrote:
See attached;

Thanks,

Lynda J. Allen

Exec. Ass't to Town Administrator
781-659-8000

1 On 12/2/14, 3:12 PM, "ricoh1 ®@townofnorwell.net” <ricohl@townofnorwell.net>
: wrote:

: >This E-mail was sent from "RNP0026738D1AFQ" (Aficio MP 6002},
5 ‘
>Scan Date: 12.02.2014 15:12:55 {-0500)

>Queries to: ricohl@townofnorwell.net

>

T. Andrew Reardon, Fire Chief
300 Washington Street
Norwell, MA 02061
781-659-8156 Office
781-760-6027 Cell

areardon@norwellfire.org

This communication may contain privileged or other confidential information. If you are not the intended
recipient,or believe that you have received this communication in error, please do not print, copy, retransmit,
disseminate,or otherwise use the information. Also, please indicate that to the sender and delete the copy
you received.

When writing or responding, please remember that the Secretary of State's Office has determined that email
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